
 

May 15, 2022 
Pastor Winningham 
 

FIFTH  SUNDAY OF EASTER 
Opening Hymn: #525 “Crown Him with Many Crowns” 
The Invocation and Confession of Sins - page 203 in front of the Hymnal. 
The Introit-on bulletin insert - spoken responsively. 
The Kyrie and Gloria in Excelis-pg. 204 
The Collect of the Day 
The Lessons-pg. 205-206 - see back of worship insert for lessons 
The Nicene Creed-pg. 206 
Children’s Message (10:30 a.m. Service– Dismiss to Sunday School) 
Sermon Hymn: #486 “If Christ Has Not Been Raised from Death” 
The Sermon-based on Luke 15:25-32 
The Prayers of the Church 
The Offering 

The Communion Liturgy-pg. 208 
 Communion Hymns: #837 “Lift High the Cross” 
      #722 “Lord, Take My Hand and Lead Me 
       #700 “Love Divine, All Loves Excelling 
The Benedicamus and Benediction-pg.212 
Closing Hymn: #457 “Jesus Christ Is Risen Today” 

THE FINAL MISSION FOR THE SCHOOL  
The final mission for the school year is Sleep in Heavenly Peace. Sleep in Heavenly 
Peace is a group of volunteers that build, assemble and deliver beds to children and 
families in need. Trinity is able to sponsor a bed build for SHP where we are able to 
volunteer our time back to the community and this wonderful mission! With 
sponsoring a bed build we need volunteers! If you are able to help please sign up in 
the back of the church or call the school office.  The bed build will take place on 
Saturday, June 4th, 2022 at 8:45 am lasting until about 11:30 am. The location is at 
165 Amelith Rd. Freeland, MI.  There will be a door offering collected as you leave 
church on May 22nd to benefit SHP.  The money collected will be used to buy 
materials need for the bed build and new bedding.  Each bed costs $250 from start to 
finish. This includes the cost of materials, mattresses, and bedding.  

BABY BOTTLE CAMPAIGN  
The Baby Bottle Campaign fundraiser benefits the life-affirming work of 
LifeClinic Community Resources.  When you fill a baby bottle with spare 
change, cash, or a check, you will help provide free and confidential health 
services, parenting education classes, counseling, and resilience support to 
anyone in the Great Lakes Bay Region.  Pick up a bottle on Mother ’s Day, 
May 8th and return it to church by Father’s Day, June 19th. The baby bottles 
are located on the table in the back of the church.   
 

 
STEWARDS ARE TOOLS IN GOD’S HANDS  

TO DO HIS WORK. 
 

“For we are His workmanship, created in Christ Jesus  
for good works, which God prepared beforehand,  
that we should walk in them” (Ephesians 2:10). 

 
 

Trinity Lutheran Church 
Missouri Synod 
Established 1880 
 

20 East Salzburg Road 
Bay City, MI  48706 
(989)662-6093 
 

                                  
 

Sunday Worship Service   
8:30 a.m. & 10:30 a.m. 
 

Bible Class 9:30 a.m.   
Sunday School 10:45 a.m.  
(September-May)  
 

Church Office:  (989) 662-6093 
School Office:  (989) 662-4891 
www.trinitymonitor.org 

Thank you for your ongoing support of the ministry here at Trinity Lutheran Church and 
School. Your offerings are gifts to God. They help us serve Him as a witness to our 
community. As you continue to place your offerings in the baskets at the back of the 
church, mail them to the church office, or give through our online giving opportunities, 
(follow the “Giving” link on the Trinity website at www.trinitymonitor.org or text the 
word “GIVE” to 989-270-0281 and follow the directions) know that we seek to use these 
resources to the glory of God and the furthering of His Kingdom. 

Sleep in Heavenly Peace and the Baby Bottle Campaign have been added to our  
on-line giving options.  Follow the instructions on the back of the bulletin. 

http://www.trinitymonitor.org


 

 
 

Celebration of the Lord’s Supper today!  In the Lord’s Supper our Lord gives 
us not only bread and wine but His body and blood for the forgiveness of sins.  
Our Lord invites to His table those who trust His words and repent.  Those who 
partake of our Lord’s body and blood in an unworthily do so to their great harm. 
Holy Communion is a confession of the faith and teaching confessed here.  So 
any not instructed or who hold a confession differing from that of this 
congregation and the Lutheran Church-Missouri Synod should not attend the 
Lord’s Supper. 

ANNUAL REPORT 
Copies of the 2021 Annual Report can be found on the table in the back of the church. 

TRINITY LUTHERAN SCHOOL-JOB OPENINGS FOR 2022-2023 
Lead Pre-Kindergarten Teacher & Athletic Director-A full job description can be found 
on the bulletin board in the back of the church. 

CHURCH OFFICE ASSISTANT NEEDED AT GRACE LUTHERAN AUBURN 
We are looking for a new office assistant, 35 hrs/week  Mon-Fri 9:00-4:00 (flexible), 
salary $16/hour, no benefits. You can find the full job description and application 
at graceauburn.org/office. We would like all applications in by Sunday, May 22.  If you 
have any questions, please contact Kantor @ 989-662-6161.  

TODAY-VLHS SPRING HANDBELL CONCERT 
Valley Lutheran High School presents our Spring Handbell Concert, Sunday, May 15, 
2022, 4:00pm in the VLHS Gymnasium.  

FESTIVAL ASCENSION EVE DIVINE SERVICE  
Wednesday, May 25 at 7:00 p.m. Grace Lutheran Church in Auburn. 

 

CALENDAR FOR THE WEEK 
TODAY Last day to purchase tickets  
  for the Chicken BBQ. 
Monday 6:00 p.m. School Board 
Tuesday 9:00 a.m. Piecemakers 
Wednesday 8:15 a.m. Chapel 
Saturday 4-5:30 p.m. Chicken BBQ Pickup 
    Pre-Sale Tickets Only  
Sunday 8:30 a.m. Worship  
  9:30 a.m.  Bible Study  
  10:30 a.m. Worship  
  10:45 a.m. Sunday School   
            
CONTRIBUTIONS 5/1  5/8  

General Fund   $8155.31 8631.46   
Building For the Future $590.00 360.00 
Missions   $240.00 400.00 
Church Improvements $110.00 325.00 
    $9095.31 9716.46 
 

Memorials included in the designated funds above-$250.00 
Amount needed each week to cover expenses: $14,900 

 
FROM THE CALL COMMITTEE 
On Monday evening, May 2nd, the members of Trinity voted to extend a call to 
Pastor Jason Wolter. Pastor Wolter is currently serving at St. Mark Lutheran 
Church in Benson, MN. He is 49 years old, married with 3 children (ages 20, 18 
and 10). We pray that God will continue to bless this process as Pastor Wolter 
considers our call.  

ATTENDANCE  
1st Service   133 
2nd Service   73 
 

If you are in need of  
pastoral care contact: 

 

Pastor Erwin Hutter 
 

(313)539-4400  
ehutter@sbcglobal.net 

Tickets for this event are by  
PRE-SALE ONLY 

 

Order dinners online  
bidpal.net/trinitymonitorbbq 

OR in person  
between church services at the school: 

Sunday, May 15th 
from 

9:15-10:30am and 11:30-11:45am 
 

Pickup your prepaid dinners on  
Saturday, May 21st from 4:00-5:30pm 

 
If you have any questions,  

please contact  
Deadra (Booster Club Secretary)  

989.450.0256  

https://www.graceauburn.org/office
http://bidpal.net/trinitymonitorbbq

